

Luke Fania
Environmental Team Leader
TransGrid
200 Old Wallgrove Road,
WALLGROVE NSW 2766

10/12/2020

Dear Mr. Fania,

## Powering Sydney's Future (SSI 8583) Addendum Letter Regarding Out-of-hours Works at Juno Parade

I refer to your request (SSI-8583-PA-38) to extend the period for out-of-hours works (OOHW), and to include approximately 3 additional nights of OOHW as a contingency at Juno Parade between Maiden Street & Acacia Avenue, Greenacre. The Department had approved this package of OOHW at this location over a maximum number of 10 nights between 9 November 2020 and 7 December 2020 in our letter to you dated 3 November 2020.

The Department notes that consultation with the affected community regarding respite had been undertaken, that noise affected receivers are being door knocked regarding the additional OOHW, noise modelling has been carried out, and that feasible and reasonable measures shall be implemented to mitigate noise impacts.

Accordingly, the Planning Secretary has agreed to extend the timeframe for undertaking the approved OOHW as follows:

- the approved period of OOHW shall now expire at 6.00 am 21 December 2020;
- OOWH at this location are approved for a maximum total of 13 nights within the approved period including a maximum of 3 nights of OOHW (as a contingency measure) to occur between 7.00 pm 14 December 2020 and 6.00 am 21 December 2020, and
- TransGrid must comply with all conditions that were imposed in the original approval letter dated 3 November 2020.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Hala Fua on 8837 6328.

Yours sincerely

Nicole Brewer Director

**Energy Assessments** 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary